
Ballard Water & Sewer Improvement District
[image: image1]
2381 E. 1000 S.

Ballard, Utah 84066
Phone: (435) 722-3393

Fax: (435) 722-5726
e-mail: ballcity@ubtanet.com
Water District Meeting
May 18, 2021 5:30 pm
MINUTES
Item
1) CALL WATER BOARD MEETING TO ORDER

· Welcome and Roll Call – Chairman Mark Reidhead welcomed those in attendance and called roll. Those in attendance were Board Members Bob Abercrombie, Larry Henley, Andrew Ercanbrack, Secretaries Anissa McDonald and Kaelyn Meyers. Board Member Jesse Danley was excused from this meeting.
· Prayer – Bob Abercrombie
· Pledge of Allegiance- was said by all present.
2) WATER CONNECTION– Lance Harries
Lance Harries stated that he purchased 10 acres on 783 N. 3500 E.  that he wants to put a shop or home on and a few animals and need water. It was discussed that he wants to open a business along with living there. Board Member Bob Abercrombie stated that from the city side he will needs a perc test before any dirt is moved around.  Craig Nebeker stated that there is plenty of water there in that area. It was asked that he get with Anissa to pay for a hook up and water impact. Lance Harries stated that he will check with P&Z before he pays for the water to see what his options are for building a shop and or a home.
3) WATER CONSERVATION IDEAS/AD-

There was an incident that shut the water off to a lot of residents in the past week or so. It was stated that the issue has been taken care of, but we need to see if we can participate in what other municipalities are doing to help conserve water to alleviate something like this happening in the future. The state has a program called slow the flow. Jensen water district asked if we wanted to participate in a newspaper ad that will give people ways to conserve on water. It was stated that we did decide to participate in this ad.
Chairman Mark Reidhead is asking if there are any incentives that we give the residents to help them use less water. In the past we have strongly suggested that there is no watering between 8 a.m. and 6 p.m. Anissa suggested that we put on the water bill absolutely no watering between 8 a.m. and 8 p.m. Chairman Mark Reidhead suggested that we could pass an ordinance and then if someone violates the water issue, we can issue a ticket. Board Member Bob Abercrombie will see if Vernal or Naples has an ordinance that we can adopt for conserving water. It was asked that Anissa send the flyer with information from the ad to everyone in the next water bill.
4) SECONDARY SOURCE – 

Craig Nebeker with CRS and Eric Major with Jones & DeMille helped Chairman Mark Reidhead out and put in a project with the state for COVID relief money. 137 million has been set aside for smaller municipalities and Special Service Districts to help with different projects that the districts need help with. We put in for 1.6 million dollars to drill a well and put in a tank facility to help those residents north of our system. One well would help and serve quite a few homes. This would be a 16-inch hole with 12-inch casing. We will just have to see what will happen. Board Member Bob Abercrombie is going to attend a webinar to see what else we will need to do. Craig Nebeker is willing to join in the webinar and learn more about this program.
5) ROOSEVELT CITY CONTRACT –
Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that the contract with Roosevelt for the connection for secondary culinary water has been signed. 
6) KENN GARFF –
Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that Ben’s truck has been recalled and that Horsepower company no longer has the state contract and is closing out. Board Member Bob Abercrombie stated that he along with Ben Mower spoke with Kenn Garff and the lease thru them will be about $200 – $300 cheaper. We are going to turn the truck in and get a new truck with a new lease. A chevy or Ford is $4200 per year.
7) REVIEW & CORRECT MINUTES – 
· April 20, 2021

Motion was made by Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack to approve the Minutes of April 20, 2021 as written. 2nd by Board Member Larry Henley. All in favor.


Yea



Nay



Board Members



Mark Reidhead



Bob Abercrombie



Larry Henley



Andrew Ercanbrack


Board Member Jesse Danley was excused from this meeting.
8) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES

· 1500 E. pipeline update – Jones and DeMille and Ben have been working to send in a CIB application for the 1500 E. pipeline project. They need to know what the board would like to do regarding our contribution for these loans. If we go to the division of drinking water for funds that can be used as a contribution toward a CIB loan. The total for the project is 700,000 plus dollars. If we went to CIB, it could be 50/50 split grant /loan. Craig suggests that we maybe contribute 300,000 or all of division of drinking water as the contribution. Board Member Bob Abercrombie stated that he thinks having a cash contribution kind of hurt the loan process and thinks things could have been better in other projects. Craig Nebeker said that CIB applications are due June 1. He asked if any contributions are needed, what would the board like to do? Craig Nebeker suggests maybe 10% in cash, 100,000 would do. It was decided that Craig Nebeker put that down for our in-kind money.
· Water Master Plan update – Craig Nebeker asked if there was a final decision on who would be working with the Water Master Plan project. It was stated that CRS/Jones & DeMille is the one chosen to do this project. Craig Nebeker stated that he will get the project going. He asked if we want to go with the funding that was presented last year. Total was 47,500. CIB will fund up to 50,000. He said that he thinks that this amount will still work, and they will go to the CIB for that amount. CRS will sub consult with Jones & DeMille for the project.
· Letter of Interest – Ronnie Rich brought in a letter of interest to take Larry Henley’s spot on the board. He will start at the next meeting and bring in papers for election for a 4-year term. It was stated that he will be appointed at the next water board meeting. 
· Upgrade of the controls to water tank – Chairman Mark Reidhead updated the board on the decision for Ben Mower to get started on cost and upgrade for the controls to the water tank to help monitor the water better.

9) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Finances were gone over and approved.
10) ADJOURN WATER BOARD MEETING
Motion was made by Board Member Larry Henley to adjourn Water Board Meeting at 6:45 p.m. 2nd by Board Member Bob Abercrombie. All in favor.
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Board Member Jesse Danley was excused from this meeting.
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